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This week we have both our major excursions.  The primary 
students will be off to Borambola Sport and RecreaƟon Centre and 
our secondary students are heading to Wollongong for a range of 
acƟviƟes.  The weather looks good and I hope our students gain 
some life long memories with their friends.  Make sure you pack 
carefully and review the informaƟon provided by your excursion 
coordinator. 

Intensive swimming will not run during the excursions however it 
will resume next Monday.  For those not aƩending the 
excursion, school will conƟnue to operate as normal with some collapsed classes. 

Well done to all the students who parƟcipated in the Talent Quest last week and to Rafferty 
Edis for organising the event.  A big congratulaƟons to  Jennifer Webb who was our winner on 
the day. 

I would like to welcome Melissa Saffy to our school who will commence at the start of 2019 
as the new Hospitality/ Food Technology teacher.  We hope that she enjoys her new post and 
I know that everyone will make her feel welcome.   

Well done to Tejai Threadgate who was successful in being accepted into an engineering 

school conducted this week in Sydney.  Tejai is well deserving of this experience and I think 

this would suit his future career prospects.    

JusƟn Dunn  ‐ Principal 

3rd December 2018  

 

Canteen Roster 
 

Friday, 7/12/18 :  

Canteen Closed 

Monday, 10/12/18 :   

A Leiper & L Maxwell 

Principal Report 
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School News 

Thank you 

Thank you to Mrs McIntyre for making a beauƟful bannana/zucchini slice and brownie/

zucchini slice that tasted delicious. The added bonus was both dishes were healthy and 

used zucchinis from the Ag plots.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Whole School News 
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School News 

Volunteers’ Assembly & Luncheon 

If you have volunteered at our school in 2018, whether it be assisƟng with the Dog Trials, 

Morning Readers, Canteen, Scripture, Mothers’ & Fathers’ Day Stalls or  covering books we  

ask that you please join us at our Volunteers’ Assembly & Luncheon as a way of saying 

“thanks” for all the hard work that our school volunteers do!  If you know of someone who 

has volunteered, but may not see this, could you please pass this on.   

Remember to phone the front office on 69741105 by Tuesday 11th December to respond 

for catering purposes. 

APCS ExecuƟve 
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School News 

Primary News 

Year 5/6 Secret Santa 

The Year 5/6 students wanted to parƟcipate in a Secret Santa this year.  The draw has been 

completed in class.  Could students please get a giŌ of $10 or less to give to their Secret 

Santa person on Thursday 13th December? 

Mrs Jenkins 

 

Year 6 GraduaƟon 

The Year 6 GraduaƟon will be held at the Town Hall in the Supper Room on Wednesday 

12th December  from 6‐9pm.  Dress code is smart casual.  Dinner will be provided and 

parents are welcome to aƩend.  The cost of the evening will be $10 per person.  A note has 

been sent home to Year 6 students.  If you would like to aƩend please ensure you complete 

the return slip and money by the 3rd December for catering purposes. 

Mrs Jenkins and Mrs Anderson 

Colour Run 

A reminder that the SRC Colour Run will be held on Friday 14th December at 2pm. 

Remember to have a white t‐shirt on the day and if you do not want your child to 

parƟcipate, please return the “non‐consent” form. 

Parents, carers and community members are most welcome to aƩend/parƟcipate in the 

event. 

SRC and Ms Studholme 
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School News 
Secondary News 

Stage 4 

Last week in Stage 4, students focused on their ability to work scienƟfically. 

Students learnt the science behind making slime. The students had to devise their own 

method and record their results. Students parƟcipated in a second pracƟcal to strengthen 

their understanding of working scienƟfically and made bath bombs. Students had to refine 

their method to achieve their desired bath bomb design. Students had to discuss the 

problems they encountered along the way and suggest an improvement for each of the 

problems they encountered. The students ability to write a pracƟcal report has improved 

significantly (see collage). 

Mrs Tidd 
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P&C News 

MeeƟng 

The P&C CommiƩee have cancelled the last meeƟng of 2018.  We will meet again at the AGM 

scheduled for Tuesday 12th February 2019.  Please come along and bring a friend.   If you 

have any quesƟons or ideas please bring these along also. 

We look forward to seeing you in the new year. 

Joel Fairman 

 

Canteen this Friday 7th December 

Please be advised there will be NO canteen this Friday. 

Alicia Leiper 

TransiƟon Day 

On Friday students in Year 6 aƩended the TransiƟon Day into Year 7.  Students parƟcipated in 

a range of acƟviƟes throughout the day.  In Science, students learnt how to work scienƟfically 

and were involved in a number of pracƟcals.  The first pracƟcal students were involved in was 

the FloaƟng Tea Bag PracƟcal.  Students learnt that hot air rises because it is lighter than the 

surrounding air.  Once the tea bag cooled 

down, it fell back to the ground because it 

became denser.  The second pracƟcal 

students conducted was a density pracƟcal.  

They looked into the amount of sugar in a 

series of soŌ drinks.  Students concluded 

that the more sugar a can of soŌ drink has, 

the denser it is.  They came to this 

conclusion by puƫng: Zero Coke, Diet coke, 

Normal Coke, Fanta and Sprite into water.  

They found that the Zero and Diet coke 

floated because it has no sugar in it.  It was a 

great day and I look forward to conƟnuing to 

teach the Year 6 group next year (see 

collage). 

Mrs Tidd 
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Stage 3 Science 

Transition Day 
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Stage 4 Science 



Community News 
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Community News 
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The pool is closed to the public this Saturday 8th December for 
the running of the Ariah Park Swim Club’s annual carnival.  

We apologise for any inconvenience.  



Community News 
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Don’t forget to enter the competition by contacting Kristen or Alicia.     

Entries will be judged on 14th December 2018 



Community News 
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Community News 
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Community News 
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ARIAH PARK CENTRAL SCHOOL 

1 Harrison Street  Ariah Park  NSW  2665 

PO Box 56  Ariah Park  NSW  2665  

Principal’s Email: justin.dunn@det.nsw.edu.au 

Website: www.ariahpark-c.schools.nsw.gov.au  

Calendar 

Principal: Justin Dunn 

Mobile: 0488 741 329 (Justin) 

Phone: 02 6974 1105 

Mobile: 0488 741 329 (School) 

Fax: 02 6974 1017 

 

Week 

8A 

Dec 3  Dec 4  Dec 5  Dec 6  Dec 7 

Intensive Swimming 

(K‐6) 

Primary Excursion 

Borambola 

Primary Excursion 

Borambola 

Primary Excursion 

Borambola 

Primary Excursion 

Borambola 

  Secondary Excursion Secondary Excursion Secondary Excursion 

Week 

9B 

Dec 10  Dec 11  Dec 12  Dec 13  Dec 14 

Intensive Swimming 

(K‐6) 

ElecƟves Day Intensive Swimming 

(K‐6) 

Intensive Swimming 

(K‐6) 

Whole School           

Assembly 11.59am 

 

 Christmas Service Year 6 GraduaƟon 

Town Hall Supper 

Room  (6‐9pm) 

 Colour Run 2pm 

 Intensive Swimming 

(K‐6) 

  Intensive Swimming   

(K‐6) 


